
Columbus Alumnae Panhellenic Association 
May 18, 2006 

Jane Sotak—Hostess 
 

Attending: 
Laurie Connor—Kappa Alpha Theta Jane Sotak—Alpha Chi Omega 
Cheryl Davis—Alpha Omicron Pi Sara Stahley—Kappa Kappa Gamma 
Marianne Gray—Gamma Phi Beta Judy Watson—Alpha Phi 
Anita McClure—Zeta Tau Alpha Liz Wood—Delta Zeta 
June Mihalov—Sigma Kappa  
 
 
Judy Watson called the meeting to order, welcomed everyone and thanked Jane Sotak 
for hosting us.  She also thanked everyone for their work for the past year, and for the 
success of our various programs and meetings including the March 10 Game Night.  
Judy mentioned that she had been completing the National Panhellenic Reports and that 
she was pleased at our accomplishments for this year. 
 
February Minutes—Approved 
 
Treasurer’s Report—Jane Sotak 
Game Night—March 10, 2006 

Receipts: 
  31 reservations @ $17.00                $527.00 
  Donations                                             88.00 
  Raffle Proceeds              200.00 
                           $815.00 
   Expenses: 
  Clintonville Women’s Club                $551.09 
 
 Net Profit:     $263.91 
            (Deposit)  Previously paid                (75.00) 
 
Checking Account:               $840.17 
Money Market Account:     $1003.81 
 
Jane made a motion that we invest $1000 in a CD at Fifth Third Bank; Marianne Gray 
seconded the motion.  Motion passed.   
 
Since Jane has been working diligently with the bank this past year to bring the 
Treasurer’s books and accounts to a current status, several members will review them, 
and an audit will be conducted in May 2007. 
 
Greek Reception—May 31, 2006 
The 2006 Sorority and Fraternity Greek Awards Celebration will be a “Night of Stars” 
held at 6:30 PM at the Ohio Union, West Ballroom.  Karen Holbrook will be recognized 
as the Panhellenic Woman of the Year.  Judy Watson will represent our local Columbus 
Alumnae Panhellenic and present Karen with a bouquet of pink carnations and a $50 
donation to the Gamma Phi Beta Foundation in her honor.  (Laurie Connor made the 



motion to donate $50 to the Gamma Phi Beta Foundation, and Jane Sotak seconded the 
motion; the motion passed)  Laurie will purchase the bouquet of flowers for the event. 
 
Columbus Arts Festival Beverage Service—June 1, 2006 
Volunteers include: 
10:45 AM-3 PM—Laurie Connor and June Mihalov 
2:45 PM-6:30 PM--Liz Wood, Fred Kark, Judy Watson, Jane Sotak 
6:15 PM-10:30 PM—Anita McClure, Cheryl Davis, Marianne Gray, Penny Purviance,  
and Cheryl’s friend. 
 
The training for the volunteers was held at the Upper Arlington Municipal Building on 
May 18 prior to the Panhellenic meeting.  All volunteers must attend training prior to 
working.  Thanks to Marianne Gray for coordinating the training and the volunteers and 
to Katie Lucas for giving us the opportunity to volunteer! 
 
OSU PHA—Alumnae Relations 
A new position, Director of Alumnae Relations, has been established at the OSU 
Panhellenic Association, and Kate Zemek, has asked for input on events that chapters 
have and work and do not work for them.  Laurie Connor volunteered to contact Kate 
and work with her to see exactly what information she needs and how we can help her in 
her quest for information.  Laurie will report back to the group. 
 
ACTIVITIES For 2006-07 
Activities for the 2006-07 year were discussed and a tentative schedule was developed, 
and more events and business meetings will be added as needed.  If you and your 
members have any special interests and requests, please contact Judy Watson. 
    

September OSU Sorority  House Tour Cancelled since several houses are undergoing 
large remodeling and redecorating projects and are unsure of completion dates. 
Will reschedule for 2007—Jane Sotak 

  
September 14 Wine making evening—Cheryl Davis will send details 

  
October TBA FMA update meeting with the House Corp Boards—Jane Sotak/Judy Watson 

  
November 2 

7:30 PM 
Alumnae Chapter President’s and Panhellenic Representatives Roundtable 
Evening at Anita McClure’s Home 

  
November 

TBA 
Magical Night of Giving Fundraiser at Polaris—Marianne Gray 

  
December 7 

6:30 PM 
A Christmas Evening at Wedgewood—Cheryl Davis 

  
January 2007 Volunteer Evening at the MidOhio FoodBank—Liz Wood 

  
March/April   Scrapbooking at Marianne Gray’s 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Election of Officers 2006-07 
Liz Wood presented the following slate: 

President:   Judy Watson 
Vice-President:  Marianne Gray 
Secretary:  Katie Lucas 
Treasurer:  Jane Sotak 

 
Motion to accept the slate:   Laurie Connor 
Seconded: Sara Stahley 
Slate approved by voice vote. 
 
Finding the lost  
Each of the representatives in attendance volunteered to contact one or more of the 
sororities that do not have current active representation to see if we can add more 
representatives to our membership.  Currently we do not have active members from:  
Alpha Delta Pi; Delta Gamma; Alpha Gamma Delta; Chi Omega; Pi Beta Phi; Phi 
Mu; Kappa Delta; Sigma Sigma Sigma; Alpha Sigma Tau; Alpha Sigma Alpha; 
Alpha Epsilon Phi; Phi Sigma Sigma; Delta Phi Epsilon; Sigma Delta Tau.  If you 
know anyone who is a member of any of these sororities, please contact Judy Watson, 
so that we can find a local contact. 
 
Other Notes 
Congratulations to Marianne Gray on the birth of her daughter, Lauren Elizabeth, on 
March 19.  Dad, Mom, and Baby are doing great!   
 
Congratulations to Sara Stahley who just graduated from Law School and will be sitting 
for the Bar in June. 
 
We are sad to say good-bye to June Mihalov (Sigma Kappa), who will be relocating with 
her husband to Rochester, NY in August.  We’ve enjoyed knowing you, June, and hope 
you’ll keep in touch with us, and let us know how you are doing!  We wish you well in 
your new home. 
 
We will be welcoming Pat Frantz (ptfrantz@columbus.rr.com) as the representative from 
Sigma Kappa. 
 
A BIG thank you to Denise Brenner for keeping our website, the roster, and all our 
technology up to date!  As your officers and representatives change, please make sure 
to send all updates to Denise at dmsabo@hotmail.com so that we can have the 2006-07 
roster completed soon. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:30 PM 
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Elizabeth Wood 
 
For the Secretary. 
 
   


